
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Ross Hoover, Parks and Recreation Director 
Rich Mueller, Parks Planning and Development Manager 

DATE:    July 11, 2022 
 

SUBJECT: 
Veterans Plaza Draft Plan and Design Update 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  
City Council approved funds for conceptual planning and site selection (phase 1) in fiscal year 
2019/20, and for site specific design (phase 2) during fiscal year 2020/21. Over 900 people 
participated during Phase 1 planning involvement and over 600 community members have 
participated to date in Phase 2 engagement opportunities, which included focus groups, pop up 
activities, stakeholder advisory committee, surveys, and community meetings. Outreach to 
thousands of community members was accomplished through social media, website, email, print, 
and media notifications. The phase 1 Concept Planning and Site Selection Report was endorsed 
by the project stakeholders committee, recommended by the parks advisory committee, and 
accepted by Council. The community engagement process and report with appendix is available 
on the project website at https://www.tualatinoregon.gov/recreation/veterans-memorial. 
 
Project consultants and staff will present a summary of the planning process and project design 
results. 
 

Attachments: 
Presentation 
Preferred Design Plan + Render Package 
Veterans Plaza Plan & Design Report 

https://www.tualatinoregon.gov/recreation/veterans-memorial

